			The Weekly Scoop
			September 19 – 23, 2022

Dear Families,
	I hope everyone had a nice weekend and enjoyed the lovely weather. On Tuesday, grade 4 will take the Reading VGA test. We will begin by 8:30 AM. Band, orchestra and strings will start this week. 
	Back to School Night is scheduled for Tuesday, September 27. It will start at 6:30 PM with a PTA meeting then there will be two classroom sessions. 
	If you have not joined the PTA, please consider becoming a member. The PTA benefits every classroom by providing additional funding for supplies. The PTA also coordinates so many programs for the students such as soccer, Lego Robotics, After School Enrichment, and the play to name a few. They also enhance the school and the school grounds as well. Go to Mary Munford’s PTBoard to join the PTA.
	This week in math we will continue to work through Module 1 in Eureka Math. We will add and subtract with regrouping. First, we will use disks to model the problems, so the students understand conceptually what happens when regrouping or unbundling is required. Then we will use models to draw the disks, before moving to the algorithm (paper and pencil – the way we learned).
	In language arts we will finish the first unit in Module 1. We have been learning characteristics of poetry (i.e. structure, rhyme, rhythm/meter, repetition, and imagery). We are also learning about the theme and supporting details.
	In social studies we are learning about the regions and the water features.
	In science I am teaching my Yale unit that I wrote during the Alien Earths seminar this summer. It is about the solar system and space. We will have a quiz on Friday. The students will have to name the planets in order from the Sun and in size order. A study guide will go home today.
	This week I will assign some multiplication facts for homework. We no longer have access to Reflex Math. It is important that your child is fluent with multiplication facts through 12 x 12. In the next module, we will work on longer multiplication and long division. Then we will work on fractions and decimals. 

							
							Sincerely,
	

							Val Schwarz
